
I write at the end of an extremely busy term at Feversham College. 
 

bŀǝƻƴŀƭ wŜŎƻƎƴƛǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ !ŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘ 

I am delighted to tell you that I have received a letter from Nick Gibb (Minister of State for 
School Standards) congratulating the College on the excellent progress made by Feversham 
students in 2016.  This places the school as one of the best in the country for progress made 
by pupils.  

 

This is a fantastic achievement and one which we should be very proud of.  

 

This term is always a Ψfull onΩ term with many students sitting mock examinations, their last 
real practice before the actual exams in May and June.  

 

Students in Key Stages 4 and 5 are very clear of what grades they are currently on and exactly 
what they need to do in order to improve further. It is vital that students sitting external    
examinations in May and June spend this holiday revising and planning out their workload in 
order to ensure adequate revision for all subjects. Like us, please encourage your daughters 
to revise thoroughly to give herself the best possible chance of achieving her potential. As you 
are aware Year 11 will be sitting the new reformed GCSEs in English and Maths. Numbers will 
be allocated as a final grade not letters.  Please see table below for reminder.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I would like to thank you for your continued support and wish you a peaceful and restful 
Spring break. 

Miss Clare Skelding  
Headteacher 

/ÕÒ !ÐÒÉÌ .Å×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒ ΨΦΧέ 

&ÅÖÅÒÓÈÁÍ  
#ÏÌÌÅÇÅ 

{ǇŜƭƭƛƴƎ .ŜŜ 

Several Year 12 students         
organised a Spelling Bee that 
took place at lunchtime.  Safa and 
Marwa battled through 20 words 
and Safa emerged victorious with 
a whopping 10 points to MarwaΩs 
5.   

Safa star spellers were: 
Humaira Tabassum—Yr8 
Radiah Choudhury—Yr7 
Jamilah Hussain—Yr7 
Maleeha Khan—Yr7 
Tasmia Fardous—Yr7 
Muzeeba Asif—Yr7 
Ruqayyah Jalil—Yr7 

 

LƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 5ŀȅ ς 
у aŀǊŎƘ 

The theme for this yearΩs          
International WomenΩs Day was:  
ΨBe bold for changeΩ  On the 7 
March we had seven of our First 
Story students visit Bradford 
Community Radio to read poems 
they had written specially for the 
day, those taking part were 
Barirah Ashfak, Safeerah Mughal,     
Sumeera Haider, Rimsha Asghar, 
Aribah Ayaz, Safiyya Haq and 
Saarah Iqbal.  On the 8 March the 
poems and interviews were    
interspersed with music and 
news throughout International    
WomenΩs Day. A business woman 
heard SumeeraΩs poem in the 
breakfast time broadcast and 
asked for a copy so that she could 
read it out later in the day at a 
womenΩs business lunch!  Well 
done to all the First Story        
students.  



-Ù %Ä  

#ÏÍÍÕÎÉÃÁÔÉÏÎ !ÐÐ 

7Å ÎÏ× ÈÁÖÅ Á ÆÒÅÅ ÐÁÒÅÎÔ ÁÐÐ ÃÁÌÌÅÄ -Ù %Ä ×ÈÉÃÈ ÇÉÖÅÓ Á ÎÕÍÂÅÒ ÏÆ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ        
ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÆÅÁÔÕÒÅÓ ÔÏ ÓÔÁÙ ÉÎ ÔÏÕÃÈ ×ÉÔÈ ×ÈÁÔȭÓ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÏÎ ÁÔ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȢ  4ÈÅ ÁÐÐ ÉÓ ÆÒÅÅ ÔÏ ÄÏ×ÎÌÏÁÄ 
ÁÎÄ ÅÁÓÙ ÔÏ ÉÎÓÔÁÌÌȢ  9ÏÕ ÇÅÔ ÄÉÒÅÃÔ ÁÃÃÅÓÓ ÔÏ ÙÏÕÒ ÄÁÕÇÈÔÅÒÓ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÁÎÃÅȟ ÁÂÓÅÎÃÅ ÒÅÃÏÒÄÓ ÅÔÃȢ  
9ÏÕ ×ÉÌÌ ÒÅÃÅÉÖÅ Á ÎÏÔÉǢÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÆ ×Å ÓÅÎÄ ÙÏÕ Á ÍÅÓÓÁÇÅ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ ÎÏ ÃÈÁÒÇÅ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÍÅÓÓÁÇÅÓ 
ÙÏÕ ÓÅÎÄ ÔÏ ÕÓȢ &ÕÒÔÈÅÒ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ ÄÏ×ÎÌÏÁÄ  ÉÎÓÔÒÕÃÔÉÏÎÓ ÁÒÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ×ÅÂÓÉÔÅȢ  

/Î ÔÈÅ ÎÏÔÅ ÏÆ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÃÁÔÉÏÎȟ ÃÏÕÌÄ ÙÏÕ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÅÎÓÕÒÅ ×Å ÈÁÖÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔ ÍÏÂÉÌÅ ÔÅÌÅÐÈÏÎÅ 
ÎÕÍÂÅÒȢ   

{¢9a ŜǾŜƴǘ  

We have recently taken some year 9 students to Sheffield Hallam University on a STEM event.  
They were greeted by an inspirational talk by leading female engineers followed by visiting       
exhibitions stands and participating in lots of activities exploring careers and studies from the 
engineering sector.  Our students thoroughly enjoyed their visit, gaining much more relevance to 
the importance of science, technology and maths.  The girls were true ambassadors of              
Feversham, presenting themselves with exemplar behaviour throughout the day.  A terrific and 
informative day was had by all.  

¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳ  

As we are coming back to the 
Summer Term, may I remind 
you that students must        
continue to wear flat black 
shoes at all times in school, 
sandals or flip flops of any   
description are not permitted.  
Thank you for your continued 
support in enforcing our       
uniform policy.  

IŜŀƭǘƘ ŀƴŘ {ŀŦŜǘȅ 

Could I please remind you once 
again that there is a one way 
system into and out of the    
college.  As you are aware the 
top gate into the college is 
closed at 2.50 pm and               
re-opened when the buses 
leave at approximately 3.10 
pm.  Please do not enter school 
via the bottom gate, students, 
parents and staff leave via this 
gate and expect the one way 
system to be adhered to.  We 
have had 2 incidents this week 
where a student has nearly 
been knocked down.  We are all 
here to help protect all          
students.  

tƭŀƴŜǘŀǊƛǳƳ  

On the 4 April we had The   
Yorkshire Planetarium visit the 
school to work with year 9, 10 
and 11 students.  We had some 
excellent feedback from the 
event leader, Mr Read.  Ψ¢Ƙŀƴƪ 
ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎǳǎǘƻƳ ǘƻŘŀȅΦ L 
ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ ƻƴ Ƴȅ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ 
ƘƻƳŜ L ŎƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ ƘŜƭǇ ōǳǘ     
ǊŜƅŜŎǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿŀǎ ǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ 
ǎŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƘŀǘ L ƘŀǾŜ 
ōŜŜƴ ǘƻΦ 9ǾŜǊȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƭƻƻƪŜŘ 
ƘŀǇǇȅ ǿƘƛƭǎǘ ǎǝƭƭ ōŜƛƴƎ         
ǊŜǎǇŜŎǜǳƭΣ ǇƻƭƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ŀǧŜƴǝǾŜΦ 
¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ǊŀǊŜ ǘƘƛƴƎ ƛƴŘŜŜŘ 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ ŀƭƭ ŀ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ǘƻ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎ ŀǎ 
ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎΩΦ 

wŜŎƛǇŜ ŦƻǊ .ŜƛƴƎ .ƻƭŘ ōȅ {ǳƳŜŜǊŀ IŀƛŘŜǊ 

¶ Preheat the oven to 180*c (Gas mark 4) 

¶ Slowly place ½ cup of determination 
into a large bowl. 

¶ Next, lightly sift over 185g of sweetened 
courage and combine the dry              
ingredients together using a clean   
wooden spoon. 

¶ Pour in as much uniqueness as you    
desire, ensuring that the bowl doesnΩt 
overflow otherwise the mixture would 
become extremely bitter. 

¶ Stir constantly until the ingredients are 
well combined and there are no lumps 
at all.  

¶ Fold in 1 cup of unsalted confidence, then stir together using an electric blender, so that it 
has some edge to it.  

¶ Sprinkle on plenty of sass for good measure; quickly mix so that there are no side effects.  

¶ Transfer the combination of ingredients into a lined tin and smooth down till it is equal. 

¶ Place into the oven, waiting for it to be golden brown. 

Serve immediately to women for the taste to be spectacular.  Finally enjoy! 

wƻȅŀƭ {ƘŀƪŜǎǇŜŀǊŜ /ƻƳǇŀƴȅ  

Sixteen year 7 and 8 students worked with Miss 
Kauser and Mrs Nawaz to  perform in the Royal 
Shakespeare Company production of ΨJulius 
CaesarΩ at the Alhambra Studio theatre in     
Bradford along with students from other     

Bradford Schools.  

[ŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ Ŏƭǳō 

If your daughters would like support 
with their GCSE revision they should 
come along to the Language club which 
is held every Tuesday lunchtime in C43. 
They can improve their spelling, literacy 
skills, speaking, listening and oracy skills 
and can learn about the culture of   
different countries.   



$ÁÔÅÓ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÄÉÁÒÙ  
 

¶ Friday 7 April - School closes for Spring holidays  

¶ Monday 24 April – School reopens 

¶ Monday 1 May – School closed – Bank Holiday 

¶ Tuesday 2 May – School reopens 

¶ Week commencing Monday 8 May – Year 7 and 8 internal exams  

¶ Monday 15 May - 2017 series exams commence  

¶ Thursday 18 May – New Year 7 parents evening  

¶ Friday 26 May – School closes for half term 

¶ Monday 5 June – School reopens  

²ƻǊƭŘ .ƻƻƪ 5ŀȅ  

On the 2 March students and staff celebrated world book day by spending the day dressed in their pyjamas 
and discussing in their English lessons about books they were reading.  

GST groups creatively decorated their classroom doors, with a variety of book titles.  Those judged as      
winners were the Jungle Book by YU1, Alice in Wonderland by YA9 and the Hunger Games by YU9.  Well 
done to all the girls who took part in the opening their doors to a book competition.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 !ƭƛŎŜ ƛƴ ²ƻƴŘŜǊƭŀƴŘ   ¢ƘŜ IǳƴƎŜǊ DŀƳŜǎ  ¢ƘŜ WǳƴƎƭŜ .ƻƻƪ 

²ƻǊƪ 9ȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ 

A reminder that year 10 and year 12 work experience is 
fast approaching.  Year 12 will commence on the 12 
June for 2 weeks.  Year 10 will commence on the 7 July 
for 1 week.  Although work experience will fall during 
Ramadan, we expect all students to attend their     
placements with 100% attendance and punctuality.       
Students will receive a work experience pack with   
essential information, closer to the time.  

.ƛƪŜ !ōƛƭƛǘȅ  

Year 7 have been cycling their way through level 1 and 2 of the bike 
ability award. Many students who were not able to ride bikes have 
been confidently taking part in a variety of biking games on the    
playground. Many students have progressed onto cycling on the road 
and have achieved their level 2.  

Students such as Alesha Kausar in YU9 have said ά.ŜŦƻǊŜ L ǿŀǎ ǎŎŀǊŜŘ 
ŀǎ L ƘŀŘ ƴŜǾŜǊ ōŜŜƴ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǊƛŘŜ ŀ ōƛƪŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜΣ L ŀƳ ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ǎŎŀǊŜŘ 
ŀƴŘ L ŀƳ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŦǳƴΦέ 

Many thanks to Bradford Council and Bike Ability for teaching our girls a fantastic life skill.  

wŜǾƛǎƛƻƴ /ƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ {ǇǊƛƴƎ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎ 
 

10 and 11 April - RS 

11, 12 and 13 April – Urdu  

13 April – Arabic  

19 and 20 April – DT/Art 

20 April – History  

 

Please note if your daughter has been invited to a revision session, you will have received a letter giving the exact times of the   
classes.   



In the Design Technology and Art Department we have had a Craft Fair to offer the chance for students to enhance their skills 
and experience a craft they may not have experienced before.  Students were able to experience glass fusing to create either a 
ring or a necklace and beading. Below are a few pictures of their efforts.  

Year ммΩs have been creating their final food products for their GCSEΩs. These will be submitted to the exam board along with 
their controlled assessment. 


